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Australian terrestrial orchids rely on associations
with suitable mycorrhizal fungi for in situ seed germi-
nation and establishment, an important prerequisite
for self sustaining populations. Finding an appropri-
ate mycorrhizal fungus is therefore imperative to suc-
cessful reintroductions. Reintroductions have been
planned to conserve the terrestrial orchid Diuris fra-
grantissima, which is Critically Endangered in
Victoria, Australia, having been reduced to less than
25 plants at a single site.

This study investigated the presence of a suitable
mycorrhizal partner for Diuris fragrantissima in situ,
ex situ and from closely related species, for use in
reintroductions. Six hundred seed baits were placed at

three original sites of D. fragrantissima but did not
recover a single germinant. Twenty-two fungi isolat-
ed from D. punctata, D. dendrobioides and D. chry-
seopsis, and ten fungi isolated from D. fragrantissima
in ex situ collection were used in germination trials
with seed of D. fragrantissima. Three isolates initiat-
ed germination, including fungi isolated from ‘asym-
biotic’ ex situ D. fragrantissima. Germination rates
were always below 30%. Fungal isolates were identi-
fied by direct sequencing of the nuclear internal tran-
scribed spacer and large subunit regions of DNA. All
isolates were closely related to Tulasnella calospora.

Evolutionary relationships between fungi and their
orchid hosts across Victoria are discussed.
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